
Booking Parents’ Evening (Guardian Consultations) on the Parent Portal or Arbor App 

On the Desktop Parent Portal 

You'll see on your homepage whether there is an upcoming Parents’ Evening (Guardian 

Consultation). If a Consultation event has been created but the self-scheduling has not yet been 

enabled by the School yet, the dates of the parents evening will be shown with a note of when self-

scheduling is available.  

 

You will then be taken to the bookings page.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click on the ‘Guardian 

Consultations’ box, it 

will turn blue when 

the mouse hovers 

over it.  

Here you will find the 

details of the event 

and when the ‘Self 

scheduling period’ 

(when you can book 

appointments) begins 

and ends.   

All of the available 

booking slots for 

meeting with your 

child’s teachers will 

be displayed below.    

Click anywhere inside 

the box to be taken to 

the booking slot.  



Once you click the meeting tab a side panel will open on the right hand side of your screen.  

 

Finally once all of your bookings are made you can click on the ‘Download my meetings’ button to 

download all of your booked meetings for the event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click this arrow to 

select the available 

times.     

Once you have 

selected the time you 

want click the ‘Book 

time slot’ button.     



On the Mobile Parent App 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click this box 

to be taken to 

the bookings 

page.   

On the homepage – 

scroll to the bottom 

to find ‘Guardian 

Consultations’.   

Here you will find all of 

the available meetings. 

Click the box to make the 

appointment.    

Once all of your meetings 

are booked you can 

download the full list 

here.    
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